
 

12th December 2024 

 
Dear Parents and Carers,              

 

As part of our continuous review of safeguarding, we would like to make you aware that we have now 
installed CCTV in school to monitor external activity on the school premises to increase the health, safety 
and security of pupils, staff, and visitors.  

 

The system comprises 8 external cameras which all focus on the grounds of Archibald First School; - 
• 2 cameras covering the main entrance gates  
• 2 cameras covering the school car park  
• 2 cameras covering recreational spaces  
• 2 cameras on the main entrance doors with audio to speak to visitors 

 

New signage indicating the position of each camera will be mounted as soon as this arrives in school. The 
system has no facial recognition.  

 

The full policy will be available on the school website shortly if you would like further details.  

 

Many thanks for your ongoing support,  

 

Rebecca Turner 

Headteacher 

 
 


